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        ANNUAL CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON      

Rotarians and Guests arriving today 
were greeted by Santa (Arnie Felk-
er) and had their picture taken by 
John Shield. Thank you for your 
assistance, Arnie and John. 
 
Our emcee today is Corinne Wil-
kinson who had quite the challenge 
managing all the Rotarians, Guests 
and Visitors as the hugging and 
laughing was so amazing! Corinne 
said how grateful she was to emcee 
the day today as Rotary has become 
her family and we are just the best people she knows.  
I will start by taking a page out of President Chas’s book 
and share a bit of holiday history with you. 
 
Did You Know?   "A Visit from St. Nicholas", more com-
monly known as "'Twas the Night Before Christmas", is 
a poem first published anonymously in 1823 and later 
attributed to Clement Clarke Moore, who claimed author-
ship in 1837 – that is 14 years later! 
 
He is said to have composed it on a snowy winter's day 
during a shopping trip on a sleigh. His inspiration for the 
character of Saint Nicholas was a local Dutch handyman as 
well as the historical Saint Nicholas.  As a side note, I have 
MANY relatives who would tell you “if you ain’t Dutch, you 
ain’t much.”   
 
Moore originated many of the features that are still asso-
ciated with Santa Claus today, while borrowing other as-
pects such as the use of reindeer.  The poem was first pub-
lished anonymously when a friend of Mr. Moore sent it in 
for publication to the The New York Sentinel. It is said that 
Moore, a brilliant professor, at first did not want to be 
connected with the unscholarly verse that he had written 
for his children.  But soon, New Yorkers embraced the 
child-centered version of Christmas as if they had been 
doing it all their lives. 

https://bit.ly/2IKLlVc
http://www.rotarycs.org
mailto:kathyann@rotarycs.org
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Poem
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Clement_Clarke_Moore
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sleigh
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Saint_Nicholas
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Anonymously
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I would also like to take a page out of Ben Steblecki’s book: According to the Alaska Department of Fish & 
Game, while both male and female reindeer grow antlers in the summer each year, male reindeer drop their 
antlers at the beginning of winter, usually late November to mid-December. Female reindeer retain their ant-
lers until after they give birth in the spring. Therefore, according to EVERY historical rendition depicting San-
ta's reindeer, EVERY single one of them, from Rudolph to Blitzen, had to be… a girl. 
 
We should have known... ONLY women would be able to drag a fat man in a red velvet suit… all around the 
world…. in one night… and not get lost. 
 
And, what would Christmas be without a page out of Jim Hutchens’ book:  As a little girl climbed onto Santa's 
lap, Santa asked his usual, "And what would you like for Christmas?" The child stared at him, open mouthed, 
and horrified for a moment, then gasped: "Didn't you get my E-mail?"  Glen Richardson:  maybe we need to 
teach the little girl about a White Berry.  A white berry certainly seems to be Santa’s chosen means of commu-
nication. 
 
Before I invite President Chas to the podium, I would like to extend our very special thank you to President of 
the Partners Club Denise MacLeod and Terri Filipski for making the beautiful table centre pieces.  Thank you  
A very special thank you to our two Christmas celebration luncheon organizers: Darlene Whitmore and Mi-
chael Zacharki: please stand – and to the rest of the social committee, could you please stand as well and 
thank you for making this such a wonderful event for all of us. As well, a big thank you to Christine Kyte for 
her homemade salted caramels and all the wrapping – you each have them at your plate. 
 
I am very pleased to introduce President Chas Filipski. 
President Chas began by saying Christmas is generally a time for 
starting traditions making memories or simply reflecting on those 
memories. Rotary occasions always remind me of my folks so I’d 
like to share a memory with you.  
 
Through my life I’ve always had a memory of Christmas morning 
that was magical. I can quite clearly recall coming down the stairs 
to a house that was adorned with a beautiful tree, lights every-
where, presents and decorations that transformed my normal liv-
ing room into that magical bubble. Not long after our twins were 
born and as they were approaching the sweet spot of the commer-
cial side of Christmas, I spoke to my late mother about my recollec-
tion of those incredible mornings. She looked at me and said he 
also remembered.  
 
I asked her to explain. She told me this. Around 5 years old when kids start to understand what the morning is 
all about she and my father would gather up all the decorations, presents, tree included and hide them in the 
garage or basement. We would be put to bed with nothing and I mean nothing, out of the ordinary in our 
house. Pop would read ‘Twas the night before Christmas’ and then say goodnight after tucking us in. Then, af-
ter that, my folks would haul in the tree and decorate it completely, put up all the decorations, place the pre-
sents under the tree and then they got to go to bed. 
 
Hearing this I turned to my wife Terri – who already knew what her knucklehead husband was thinking, and 
before I could say anything, she looked me straight in the eye and said: ‘if you must…’! 
Well, Terri and I can tell you two things. It will be the most exhausting, tiresome, monumental exercise you will 
undertake at that point in Christmas. Most are putting their feet up or maybe assembling that last toy. You’ll 
never understand why you are doing this – that is until you see the look on your kid’s faces as they come down-
stairs and see the transformation for that first time! 

Terri and I did this for three years. We look back on it and cringe but then realize the memory we’ve created 
for our sons, and also for Terri and I as well as the connection to my late parents. This is not for the faint of heart! 
But if you want to try it by all means come talk to us first for some tips! 
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Guests: President Chas Filipski introduced Monica Hnatiuk (Choir), Louise Vant Erve (School Counsellor), 26 
Students from St. Mary’s Choir and Jazz Ensemble and Exchange Student Carlota Figueres 
 
Photographer: Norm Legare   Editor: Luanne Whitmarsh 
 
Lisa Fernandes & Hugh Delaney led us in the singing of O Canada. It is just amazing 
to hear us in harmony! 
 
President Elect Penny Leckie toasted the Partners: Good morning Rotarians and 
Guests! Membership in the Partners is open to all genders. However, my under-
standing is that currently all of the members are female so I have prepared my com-
ments on this premise.  
 
The history books tell of how the west was settled and they tell the stories of many 
brave men and their accomplishments. There isn’t as much written about the women who shared the challeng-
es and were their partners along the journey.  
 
Because of our Rotary Club’s strong relationship with the Calgary Stampede, I have chosen to tell you about 
Guy Weadick and his partner, Flores LaDue as an example of a man written about in history books, and the fe-
male partner who was by his side for the journey.  
 
All of us know Guy Weadick as the founder of the Calgary Stampede. But how many of us know of us know of 
his wife Flores LaDue? 
 
Flores LaDue traveled around the world & performed in a number of Wild West Shows as a trick rider and fan-
cy roper. She met Guy while they were both performing in one of those shows. Flores was famous in her own 
right & retired undefeated World Champion Lady Fancy Roper after performing & competing for 31 years! 
 
With her background, it’s obvious Flores was a huge support to Guy when he was making plans for the Calgary 
Stampede. And she did it, much the same way our Partners support us during the Calgary Stampede. She did it 
out of love, and with no expectations of being recognized for it. She was in a lifelong partnership with Guy. At 
his life partner, she considered it her role to stand by him. 
Guy and Flores lived west of High River. They are both buried in the High River cemetery. After visiting the 
cemetery and seeing their gravestones, cowboy poet Doris Daley wrote the following poem.  

 
A True Partner  

How do you do Miss Flores Ladue? 
Let’s take a ride through the sweet Alberta countryside. 

In have a plan for a big wild west show, right here on the banks of the Bow. 
A plan for a big rodeo. 

 
Mr. Weadick, I’m told you talk big and bold, 

Well that’s fine with me cause I’m not cut out for cake and tea. 
I’ve had my eye on you from the start Mr. Weadick, how’s the state of your heart? 

Guy Weadick, I might lasso your heart. 
 

She had her trick rope and he had a dream, 
Road at a quick lope, Oh what a team. 

They shook out a loop and they rode to succeed and started the Calgary Stampede. 
And started the Calgary Stampede. 

 
1951, Her last setting sun. 

A grave stands alone with three words carved upon the stone. 
Three little words, but they ring true and tall “A True Partner’ and that says it all. 
 

A True Partner and that says it all. Please join me in a toast to our fabulous Partners!! 
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Partners President Denise MacLeod toasted the Rotarians: Good afternoon Ro-
tarians and Guests. 
 
Firstly, I would like to thank President-Elect Penny Leckie for her kind words to 
the Partners. 
 
At this time of year, our thoughts are of family and friends.  I have been fortunate 
enough to gain so many of you as friends and that I now consider my Rotary fami-
ly. 
 
As Partners’, we are so blessed to have the connection with this club.  Thank you 
for sharing with us all your projects, fund raisers and fellowship.  It allows us, as 
Partners’, to make a difference.    
 
I want to give a big thank you to President Chas for being there to answer my questions when I am being ever 
so diligent in my tasks and for always greeting me with a smile and offering guidance when needed.     
 
I’d like to share my favorite Christmas poem with you: 

 
I wish you joy all through your holidays, 
I wish you good luck that forever stays. 

I wish you the love of family and friends, 
I wish you happy days that never ever ends. 

Merry Christmas to you! 
 
Partners’, please raise your glass in a toast to the Rotarians, who continue to support and encourage us. 
 
Darlene Whitmore led us in an eloquent Grace: 
 

O Lord, as we eat, help us to remember your provision and goodness. 
May this lunchtime be more than just food to us. 

Time to share with others. 
Time to remember those who hunger, not just at Christmas but the whole year through. 

Help us to remember your goodness with thankful hearts. 
Bless this food and the hands that prepared it. 

Amen. 
 

Jack Thompson was delighted to pre-
sent a Paul Harris Fellow to Alyssa 
daSilva Curiel on behalf of her mother, 
Katherine. Jack also presented Major 
Donor Level 3 to Jim and Pat Burns!! 
Jim and Pat have done so much for the 
community (Rotary Challenger Park, 
SIS golf tournament, RI, RCCSP, Car-
burn Park to name a few).  
 
 

Health and Wellness: Dan Dunlop was experiencing severe leg pain and lost the use of his right leg Thursday 
morning which caused him to have a couple of falls. He was admitted to Rocky View Thursday evening and is 
now at Carewest Glenmore. His leg is getting stronger and they have done an MRI to determine if he may re-
quire back surgery. Dan would love a visit (phone or in person) but rather than have people go to Carewest for 
a visit and find he has gone home Dan recommends a phone call at 403 681 2923. Stacey Johnson is recover-
ing from gall bladder surgery last Thursday. 
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Emcee Corinne Wilkinson introduced the St. Mary’s High School Choir and they 
sang Christmas Canon & Veni Veni Emmanuel 

A short skit was performed by YEX Student Carlota Figueras and Corinne Wil-
kinson 

Now that you know the history of the original “Twas the Night Before Christmas”, 
Carlotta and I have a somewhat “revised” version. 

 ‘Twas the night before Christmas and all through the casa, (house) 
Not a creature was stirring:  Caramba! Qué pasa?  (Good heavens. What’s wrong?) 

Los niños (the children) were tucked away in their camas, (beds) 
Some in long underwear, some in pajamas 

While hanging the stockings con mucho cuidado (very carefully) 
In hopes that old Santa would feel obligado (obliged) 

To bring all children, both buenos and malos, (good and bad) 
A nice batch of dulces (sweet things) and other regalos (presents) 

Outside in the yard there arose such a grito  (shout) 
That I jumped to my feet like a frightened cabrito. (little goat) 

I ran to the window and looked out afuera, (outside) 
And who in the world do you think that it era? (was) 

Saint Nick in a sleigh and a big red sombrero (hat) 
Came dashing along like a crazy bombero. (fireman) 
And pulling his sleigh instead of venados (reindeer) 

Were eight little burros (donkeys) approaching volados (flying) 

I watched as they came and this quaint little hombre  (man) 
Was shouting and whistling and calling by nombre (name) 

“Ay Pancho, ay Pepe, ay Cuco, ay Beto, 
Ay Chato, ay Chopo, Macuco, y Nieto!” 

Then standing erect with his hands on his pecho, (chest) 
He flew to the top of our very own techo, (roof) 

With his round little belly like a bowl of jalea, (jelly) 
He struggled to squeeze down our old chiminea, (chimney) 

Then huffing and puffing at last in our sala, (room) 
With soot smeared all over his red suit de gala, (fancy suit) 

He filled all the stockings with lovely regalos  (presents) 
For none of the ninos (children) had been very malos. (naughty) 

Then chuckling aloud, seeming very contento, (happy) 
He turned like a flash and was gone like the viento. (wind) 

And I heard him exclaim, and this is verdad, (true) 
Merry Christmas to all, and Feliz Navidad!  
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Toy Drive & Raffle Winner was announced by Lynn Grant. Natasha Richardson was the winner of the $200. 
Keg card! Lynn expressed his thanks for the dozens of gifts that will be given to the Salvation Army along with 
the $920.00 that was collected today!!! Well done all - and thank you! 
 
Christmas Carol Sing a-long with St. Mary’s High School Choir and Rotary Singers: Silent Night, Jingle Bells and 
We Wish You a Merry Christmas and Corinne closed with a very fun and heartwarming poem called: A Letter  
to Santa, From Mom 
 
Thank you everyone for the honour of serving as your emcee today.  Before I invite President Chas back to the 
podium to conclude our luncheon, I would like to wish each of you a Very Merry Christmas, much joy and 
laughter, great quantities of delicious food without a weigh scale in sight, and a wonderful holiday celebration 
with family and friends. 
 
Please welcome President Chas back to the podium to conclude our holiday celebration.  President Chas 
closed today’s meeting by saying thanks to Corinne for being the MC, the staff for a wonderful lunch, the social 
committee for a job well done today and for everyone who looked so darned good today! 
 
He wished everyone a Merry Christmas and if you are travels please come home safe! Come back to Rotary in 
2020 with vision and purpose! 
 

LINK TO ALL PHOTOS:  
 
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/952/
PhotoAlbums/2019-rccsp-annual-
christmas-luncheon 

https://portal.clubrunner.ca/952/PhotoAlbums/2019-rccsp-annual-christmas-luncheon
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/952/PhotoAlbums/2019-rccsp-annual-christmas-luncheon
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/952/PhotoAlbums/2019-rccsp-annual-christmas-luncheon
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HEALTH, WELLNESS AND TRANSPORATION COMMITTEE 

Dorothea Schaab will be your Health, Wellness and Transportation contact for the bal-
ance  of November and the month of December to report any illness, or transportation needs. 
Tel: 403 238 1730 or Cell: 403 660 6232 or: schaabd@telus.net 
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The Rotary Club of Calgary at Stampede Park will be sponsor-
ing, cooking and serving dinner at The Mustard Seed on Friday, 
January 24

th 
 

Volunteer sign-up sheets will be circulated early in the New Year for 
two volunteer shifts: 
 

Shift 1: 4:30 pm to 6:30 pm: Food Prep and Clean up 
Shift 2: 6:30 pm to 8:30 pm: Food Service and Clean up 
 

If you would like sign up early please email Ken Farn at:  kgfarn@telusplanet.net 

             
 
 
 
There is still time to make your donation to our local community fund in 2019.  
Online donations may be made to:  www.calgaryrotaryclubsfoundation.ca  
 
Click on “How to Contribute” and then click “Contribute online via Canada Helps” Tax 
receipts will be received via email       
 

MERRY CHRISTMAS from the CRCF Committee 

NEW MEMBER PROPOSAL 

Please be advised that Christine Martin has been proposed for active membership in the Rotary Club of Calgary at Stampede 
Park as Sponsored by Brenda McKinley and Seconded by Shellie Marshall with a proposed Classification of Employment 
Agency. 

Christine Martin’s membership has been approved by the Board of Directors on the basis of the recommendation of the Member-
ship, Qualifications & Classifications Committee subject to completion of a formal application and communication of her name and 
proposed classification to the membership.  

If any Member objects to Christine Martin joining our Club or to her proposed classification an objection must be filed in writing 
with the Club Secretary at larrystein@shaw.ca prior to January 4th 2020 

mailto:schaabd@telus.net
mailto:kgfarn@telusplanet.net
http://www.calgaryrotaryclubsfoundation.ca/
mailto:larrystein@shaw.ca
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President Chas asked that this note from Bonnie (YEX Student) be shared with the Club 

 
RCCSP NAME CHANGE MATTERS FOR ALL COMMITTEES 
 
 
 

 It is a good idea to discuss how our name change affects your committees 
 

 Send out announcements by email or contact any agency or any individual that will need to 

be aware of the name change. 
 

 There are new logos on the website that you can download and use  

 Go to: Member Resources, View and Download Club Documents to find them. 

HONOLULU HAWAII 2020 

If you have not yet registered then please take a minute now.  
December 16th, 2019:  the price for Honolulu will be $550 USD 

 
click here to see rates and register: http://www.riconvention.org/en/honolulu/registration-fees  

 Travel and accommodation information can be found at this link. Don't let the "Sold Out" on many 
hotels deter you. You can use our sources, or you can book something on your own. Just don't miss 
the convention:  http://www.riconvention.org/en/honolulu/travel-and-accommodations 

 Check out “ALOHA ROTARY!” from Rotary International on Vimeo. The video is 
available for your viewing pleasure at https://vimeo.com/313026044 

Contact Calgary Chinook Rotarian, Anne Dale at: 403-333-9317 if you have any questions 

 

http://www.riconvention.org/en/honolulu/registration-fees
https://vimeo.com/313026044
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ENTREPRENEURSHIP CAMP 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Rotary Club of Calgary at Stampede Park hopes to sponsor a teenager to attend this camp in 
August 2020.  
  
We are asking Rotarians to pass the information along to young people that they know that might 
be good prospects for such a camp.  If anyone has any questions they can be directed to: Brad 
Brewster at: (403) 305 8280 or email:  brewster.brad@ymail.com 
 

From AYEC to RAYEC 

  
In 2018, Alberta Youth Entrepreneurship Camp and Community Futures partnered with 
Rotary District #5360 to become Rotary Alberta Youth Entrepreneurship Camp. Same 
great camp, just a new name! 
 

What is camp? 

  
RAYEC is a week-long camp that takes place every August for youth ages 13- 15 who 
are interested in learning about business and entrepreneurship. The main focus of this 
camp is to educate youth about marketing, advertising, preparing a cash-flow state-
ment and writing a business plan. Campers set up their own businesses and use real 
money which they borrow from actual bankers. The last day is “Business Day” at the 
camp, where campers have the opportunity to open and operate their businesses. The 
youth also get to participate in many fun recreational activities throughout their week at 
camp. 
 
RAYEC accepts 60 youth age 13-15 each year based on their applications. This camp 
is FREE to attend for the campers that are selected, thanks to the generous support of 
our partners and sponsors. There is also an opportunity for 10 previous campers to at-
tend as Youth Leaders. For more information on becoming a camper or youth leader, 
please visit: https://www.rotaryayec.ca/ 
 
Submitted by: Brad Brewster 
  
 

mailto:brewster.brad@ymail.com
https://www.rotaryayec.ca/
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This month I had got another oppor-
tunity to visit Madrid. This time I was 
able to tour around with the inbounds, 
Rotex and a couple of Rotarians. We 
went to many museums, but my favorite 
was the Prado Museum because of the 
variety of where all the art was from.  
 
I was also able to go to my first soccer 
game with all the inbounds in my area. 
The team where I live is called Celta 
and it very much loved by all who live in 
Vigo. I got to celebrate American 
Thanksgiving with the Vigo inbounds 
because each country that is here on 
exchange gets to celebrate a tradition. 
My host family and I are starting to pre-
pare for Christmas by decorating and 
such. I am very excited to celebrate 
Christmas with my host family and the 
other inbounds as well.  
 
 … Kaylee  

I am three months into my exchange now and it has been wonderful in almost every 
part. There will always be things that exchange hard, especially around the holidays. 

  

Bulletin 
KAYLEE’S GREAT  

ADVENTURES IN SPAIN 
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As I think about this year coming to an end, I reflect on 
what I have learned and how much I have gained.    

 

I have learnt that I have more patience than I thought I 
had and that it comes more easily than expected; to 
make a list even if I think I won’t need it; to trust my in-
stincts; and that sharing a good laugh with friends can 
be the best stress reliever.    

 

I have gained incredible friendship and wisdom; confi-
dence to speak my mind and for what I am passionate 
about; and the knowledge that I am never alone in this 
journey. 

 

… Denise MacLeod, Partners President 

Partners Book Club Christmas Luncheon: Kelly Brittan’s Home: December 16th  
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DATE EVENT LOCATION 

Dec 24 Calgary Foodbank Volunteering Calgary Foodbank 

Dec 26 NO MEETING: CHRISTMAS NO MEETING 

Jan 2 NO MEETING: NEW YEARS NO MEETING 

Jan 9 President Chas: State of the Union Address Rotary House 

Jan 14 Wine Club Christine Kyte’s House 

Jan 16 Alex Heron: PimCo Economic Forecast Rotary House 

Jan 17 Tentative Date:L. Kwong Chinese New Year Celebration Regency Palace 

Jan 23 Burns Day Celebration Rotary House 

Jan 24 Mustard Seed Dinner: Volunteers Needed Mustard Seed 

Jan 30 Senator Black: Bill C69 Rotary House 

Jan 31 Tentative Date:L. Kwong Chinese New Year Celebration Regency Palace 

Feb 6 Brian Farrell: Mind and Music Rotary House 

Feb 13 Valentine’s Day Luncheon with Partners Rotary House 

Feb 20 Jen Davies: Stigma Roots: Cannabis: from Roots to (Stock) Tips  Rotary House 

Feb 27 TBA Rotary House 

Mar 5 Jeff Davison: New Arena Deal Rotary House 

Mar 12 St. Patrick’s Day Celebration Rotary House 

Mar 19 Glen Street: CEO Street Characters Rotary House 

Mar 26 Bob Wiens: Colombia Projects Update Rotary House 

Apr 2 Gus Yaki: Alberta Southern Prairie Orthinology Rotary House 

Apr 9 Tom Leppard: Field of Crosses Rotary House 

Apr 16 TBA Rotary House 

Apr 23 New Members Celebration BLUE ROOM 

Apr 30 TBA Rotary House 

May 7  Stuart Cullum: Olds College Rotary House 

May 14 Annual St. Mary’s 4 Way Test Rotary House 

May 21 Annual Stay In School Luncheon TBA 

May 28 Annual Dream Home Kick off Rotary House 

June 4 Annual Stampede Board Presentation BLUE ROOM 

June 11 U of C Vet School Offsite Tour U of C 

June 18 Annual Charity Day Presentations Rotary House 

June 25 Changing of the Guard, Large Grants and WCS Rotary House 
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RCCSP 2019 2020 Officers and Directors 
 
President: E. Chas Filipski, Jr.           chasfilipski@gmail.com 
 
Past President: Ron Prokosch                     rprokosch@prokoschgroup.com 
 
President-Elect: Penny Leckie           penny@taxtherapist.ca  
 
Club Secretary: Larry Stein                larry.stein@shaw.ca 
 
Treasurer: Don Mintz                 treasurer@rotarycs.org /    
                       donmintz@shaw.ca 
 
Partners President: Denise MacLeod        denisemacleod67@gmail.com 
 
 
Club Service Operations: Bryan Walton        walton.skyranch@gmail.com 
 
Club Service Membership &Social: Gena Rotstein    gena@genarotstein.com 
 
Club Service Ways & Means: David Young      dsy39@yahoo.com 
 
Community Service Local: Michael Ruttan       mike.ruttan@mnp.ca 
 
Community Service Ways & Means: Ted Stack     ehtedstack@gmail.com 
 
International & Vocational Service: Jamie Moorhouse  jamie@talkinglightmedia.com 
 
Youth Service: Dorothea Schaab          schaabd@telus.net 

ClubRunner Mobile App The key to connect to your Club and District on the go! 
 
View an up to date member directory which gives you necessary contact information to Make 
a call, Text or Email Club Members directly from your device. View your Attendance, Upcom-
ing Events and much more 
 
Download app from the Apple App Store or Google Play, simply type in 
'ClubRunner' in search bar.  

The app is compatible with all versions of the iPhone, iPad and iPod Touch sets 
that have iOS 8.0 or later and with versions of Android that are 4.0.3 or better. 

View link for more info: https://site.clubrunner.ca/Page/clubrunner-mobile-app-

now-available 

Many Rotarians in this Club use the app and have found it to be invaluable. Info is 
more current and keeps you in touch with all of your Club Members at the touch of a button on 
your SmartPhone 
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